
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

AUDIT COMMITTEE

HELD ON 9 APRIL 2010
                                                                                                                                                                                                       

AUC.28/10
STRATEGIC AUDIT PLAN AND AUDIT PLAN FOR 2010/11

The Acting Head of Audit submitted report RD.4/10 that gave details of the updated Strategic Audit Plan and the proposed Audit Plan for 2010/11. He explained that he had spoken with the Chief Executive and the Plan had been presented to SMT, neither of whom had made any amendments.  

The Acting Head of Audit referred Members to Appendix C and advised that the standard methodology recommended by CIPFA had been applied.  Gill Martin, Efficiency Manager, had undertaken the exercise and the Committee thanked her for her input.  

The District Auditor commented on the report to advise that the strategic plan as it stood would be difficult for Members to use to ensure that internal audit were providing the assurance needed because it did not set out the detail of internal audit coverage.  Furthermore, as there was no indication of days to be spent on individual reviews, it would be difficult for Members to oversee that internal audit coverage was in line with the plan.  The District Auditor was also unclear on how the plan would be implemented because, for example, partnership working was a high risk area but Carlisle Renaissance was identified as a separate review.  The plan did not appear to cover some corporate areas such as data quality where Members might be looking for internal audit to provide assurance.  

The Acting Head of Audit referred Members to section 4.4 of the report that advised that the Risk Indicator showed the order in which the reviews were to be considered and not necessarily the order in which they would be undertaken.  The Acting Head of Audit would work with the Shared Services Audit Manager on adding more detail to the Audit Plan.  He explained that he would identify the plan for the coming quarter and that outturn results would be issued on a regular basis.

With regard to HR and checking references, the Acting Head of Audit advised that an audit was currently being undertaken of personnel systems and a report would be presented to the Committee in June.  He explained that personnel was a large area to audit and for that reason it was split up into different components for review purposes.  

There was some discussion on the methodology for weighting.  The Acting Head of Audit explained that although it was a complex process it was a standard CIPFA process used by many authorities and that he could explain it in detail to Members in writing should they request it.  

RESOLVED – (1) That report RD.4/10 be noted

(2) That the Audit Risk Assessment – Carlisle City Council Strategic Risk Based Plan 2010/11 be submitted to Council for approval

(3) That the Committee sought further information detailing resource utilisation, that the plan fully reflected separate reviews for external funding and Carlisle Renaissance and that the Acting Head of Audit and the Audit Shared Services Manager would look at making the report clearer.

(4) That quarterly reports be presented to Committee with outturn results included.







